January 30, 1931. Mr. Robert B. MacLeod, Department of Psychology, Cornell University, Ithaca, New York. Dear Mr. MacLeod, Your letter of January 27th has arrived in the absence of Sir Arthur Currie, who is at present on his way to India, where he will represent Canada at the ceremonies formally inaugurating New Delhi as the capital of British India. He is not expected back at the University until April, but I shall place your letter for his personal attention upon his return. At present, it is doubtful whether there will be an opening in our Department of Psychology. Yours faithfully, CWS